Nether Edge Neighbourhood Group (NENG)
Extraordinary General Meeting held at Nether Edge Bowling Club 24/10/2010

Present:  51 members (see attached list)

Quorum required:  20

Introduction by Chris Venables (Chair of NENG))

NENG, in its existing form as a charity, is not able to protect the members of its managing Committee from liability for any accident or loss caused by its activities. As agreed at the AGM, NENG has now been registered as a Company Limited by Guarantee and the Certificate to that effect has been received by Joanne Saunders, the new Company Secretary. The liability of the committee members, now to be known as Trustees, is now £1. In addition, NENG still takes out Events Insurance cover, provided by BTCV. The change of status needs to be validated by vote of the members present at this EGM.

Proposal:

To formally wind up NENG (an unincorporated association), and transfer any assets after the satisfaction of all debts and liabilities, to NENG (a Company Limited by Guarantee), which will be registered as a Charity.

Proposer: Chris Venables
Seconder: Joanne Saunders
Votes against :    0

Abstentions :       0

Votes in favour : Unanimous
Motion accepted unanimously
Trust Committee members, and associates introduced to the meeting and their roles explained. Chris Venables wishes to step down to deputy Chair while Elaine Bird wishes to retire from the Treasurer’s job. Volunteers invited.

NENG expressed thanks to ‘Homemade’ for the excellent buffet and to all the members for attending.

Meeting closed
